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0 8™ September 2008
Dear Sir/Madam,

Bord na Mona Environmental Limited have been commissioned by Clean (Ireland) Refuse &
Recycling Ltd. to undertake an Environmental Impact Assessment, and the subsequent preparation of
an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS), for a proposed upgrade to the existing Waste Transfer
Station located on c3.0ha at Ballynagun West, Cree, Co. Clare (refer to attached Site Location Map).
The requirement for this EIS, which is considered to be a sub-threshold EIS, was outlined by Clare
Co.Co. to determine if the development is likely to have significant impacts on the environment.

Clean (Ireland) Refuse & Recycling Ltd. has been operating this Waste Transfer Station since 1984 and
is permitted by Clare Co. Co. under Waste Permit Register No. 002/07/WPT/CL. Waste streams
include various dry recyclables and are non-hazardous in nature only. The site will be further designed
and developed to meet strict environmental protection requirements in line with best international

practice.

Development at the site will include:
® Expansion of the site area
®  Additional waste streams including end-of-life Vehicaggs
® In-vessel composting, processing ¢. 5,000 tonneg@?} brown waste per annum

9
® Construction of processing sheds N} rz@
s
>°
In conjunction with this EIS, Clean (Ireland) Refusg&Recycling Ltd. wish to develop the site for the
purpose of increasing the total annual waste tq\l@ﬁa%és processed (greater than 20,000 tonnes accepted
per annum). To this end, the Environment@@\@fgction Agency has determined that the facility will

require a Waste Licence. QO{\}\Q{\
\°0Q
In preparation of this EIS, due re will be paid to the following documents ‘Advice Notes on

Current Practice (in the prepara@@t of EIS)’, ‘Guidelines on the Information to be Contained in EIS’
issued by the Environmental Protection Agency and all relevant Environmental Impact Assessment and
Planning Regulations.

Bord na Ména Environmental Limited would be grateful if you could provide any information relevant
to the proposed development that you may hold and/or highlight any issues that you feel should be
addressed in the Environmental Impact Assessment. As you are the central office for your
organisation, you may also wish to involve your regional or local office, if you deem it appropriate.
For your information, it is proposed to submit the EIS with the Waste Licence Application to the
Environmental Protection Agency by the end of November 2008, and subsequently a planning

application will be made to Clare Co. Co. for the proposed development.

Thanking you in anticipation of your co-operation in this matter.

Yours faithfully,

Ms. Helen Behan
Environmental Consultant

EPA Export 26-07-2013:03:29:02



For and on behalf of
Clean (Ireland) Refuse & Recycling Ltd.
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